CCP Frequently Asked Questions

· Do I need to apply to COTC? Where is the application?
Yes, you must apply for admission before you can apply to ODE for funding.  Use the College Credit Plus application.  There is a link on the NC webpage.

· What is the permission slip? Ohio Revised Code requires that CCP students and their parents sign this form and submit it with the university application.  

· On the COTC application it doesn’t matter what academic area of interest you put.

· I was a student at COTC last year.  Do I need to reapply?
No, you need a letter of good standing.  COTC will send it to you after Mrs. Galbari requests it.  This request will be made as a result of your turning in the CCP Plan. 
You will upload the letter to ODE when it asks for an acceptance letter in the request for funding.

· Why can’t I access my COTC email from last year?
Passwords expire every 6 months.  
first go to https://www.cotc.edu/password-change-and-reset.
Then go to IT once you have your username and password:
Email: NWK-helpdesk@osu.edu
Phone: 740-366-9244

· How do I find my COTC ID number?
1. Go to My COTC
2. COTC Connect (Middle Box)
3. Students
4. My Schedule and Personal Information
5. User Profile
6. COTC ID number located on the left side of the screen under your name.

· Who fills out the Ohio Department of Ed (ODE) request for funding?
A parent fills out the request in their name.  The is a place to enter the student name, but the account is in the parent’s name.  The reason is that if the student fails the class or withdraws more than 14 calendar days from the first class, the parent must reimburse ODE.

· What is the Newark Catholic IRN?    053355

· What is the COTC IRN? 065078

· How many credits should I request? 
Psychology is 3 and Composition is 3.

· Will the requested funding be granted?  
ODE makes this decision.  Students may get full funding, may get partial funding, or may be denied.  

· What do I do after I submit the request for funding?
[bookmark: _GoBack]You wait for ODE to contact you with the amount of funding.  Then you can register for classes with COTC.  Mrs. Galbari will provide the COTC registration form

· Once classes start, will parents have contact with the college professors?
No.  Because of FERPA (Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act), the instructor is unable to discuss concerns with the parents.  Only the student can communicate with the instructor about concerns.  This should be a major factor in considering a student’s readiness for CCP.



